

One Book One College Ad Hoc Committee

Friday, April 1, 2022

10:00 a.m.-11 a.m.

Via Zoom Meeting <https://fsw.zoom.us/j/85363910423>

Dr. Ginarte-present	Dr. Schultz-present	Dr. Krupinski-present	Dr. Cameron-present
Dr. Harris-absent	Prof. Ivy-present	Dr. Rollins-present	Prof. Piro -present
Dr. Maetzke-present	Professor Ransford-present	Dr. Angstrom-present	
Dr. Teed-absent	Dr. Brandon Jett-present	Professor Calabrese-present	

Minutes for April 1, 2022

- I. March 4 2022 Minutes approved
- II. *A Life on Our Planet*-Recent Events Updates
 - Realizing the Vision Workshop Series-avg about 25 per session, good student feedback
 - Lunch and Learn Workshop Series-last one to be held on 4/6/22-well received, one last workshop
 - Book Chats-Dr. Ginarte held last one this week
 - Dr. Ginarte said his chat went well and he learned quite a bit from the topic and students seemed engaged. Interested in Qualtrics results.
 - Mary Ellen said the comments were largely positive and shared the Excel file.
 - Social Media Contest-Dr. Harris and Dr. Jett
 - No submissions, so we may have to try something different moving forward
 - Advertising may need to be done differently
 - TLC PD Friday, March 25 (Dr. Trevino and Dr. Kelvin) – 12 attendees
 - A lot of workshop last Friday that competed with this one
 - Plant-based workshop went well and had good turnout
 - Qualtrics Survey Results
- III. *A Life on Our Planet*-Upcoming Events Updates
 - April-Wrap Up Event
 - Not much planned, time got away from everyone
 - \$100 Gift Card Raffle on April 8
- IV. Transition to *David and Goliath* and new OBOC chair
 - Sabine suggested we donate leftover *A Life On Our Planets* books to students
 - Buc Bulletin Announcement- New book title and nominations for 2023-24
 - E-reserves -currently being scanned, will have 10 on E-reserves, print versions
 - Library buying 15 print versions
 - Book distribution for faculty now for fall planning – decision time
 - Gus said we have the books here. Wants to get them out to interested faculty before summer
 - Need faculty on each campus to hold and distribute those books
 - Gus on H/G, needs one box
 - Mary Ellen, Don Ransford, Juan volunteered on Lee
 - Jason for Collier
 - Needs someone from Charlotte
 - Gus will find someone
 - Mary Ellen suggested Tom Rath, campus director
 - Come up with Qualtrics survey to see how well they used the books

- MS Teams for OBOC documents-Dr. Cameron
 - Gus demonstrated the MS Teams document for everyone
- PD training-need someone to organize
 - August PD Day
 - Need someone to help organize these
 - Do we want to do this?
 - Brandon asked what the goal of these things were
 - Gus said we could earmark faculty who read the book and do a roundtable discussion about how we could integrate it
 - Don suggested doing one roundtable session
 - Introduce events that they could incorporate into their classes
 - Monica said we should reserve one spot early for the PD Friday in August
 - Brandon will do the online submission form
 - Anne suggested we could reach out to faculty who got the book to see if they want to participate
 - Maybe provide people with an overview of the book at the beginning of the AY as part of the roundtable/thinktank moments where we talk about ways to integrate it.
 - Maybe we do something with each chapter throughout the year
 - Don likes the theme idea, that was introduced by Joyce.
 - Joyce agrees to help Brandon set this up
 - Don suggested doing two panels at different times.
 - Jason volunteered for both sessions if we need him.
 - Examples of how book could be used across disciplines
- David and Goliath Events (Dr. Cameron)
 - Mary Ellen reiterated these themes from last meeting.
 - She wants to do some kind of critical thinking series and she will help organize.
 - Her idea is to analyze some of the stories from the book that caused controversies...a school of ed panel looking at some of the issues brought up.
 - Maybe doing one for each field that engages critically with the scholarship behind the book
 - School of health
 - Conversation about the ideas that we could implement.
 - Gus thought we could link it up with the Cornerstone classes because it is directly related to the critical thinking skills.
 - Mary Ellen will work on this program over the summer. She wants to get guest speakers
 - Brandon working on guest speakers to bring in and Mary Ellen will help, too
 - Joyce wanted to engage people in understanding the theme at the PD Friday in August. How can you introduce the idea of the book as an icebreaker for the introductory classes? How can we revise our introductory ideas with the larger theme?
 - Break up our two sessions into two different things, not the same session
 - Joyce agreed to moderate the panel.
 - Don wants to keep doing the book chats
- Gus wants us to use the teams to continue to have conversations and plan events.
- What do we want the committee to look like in 2022-2023?

- Gus shares that he might be Chair of Pure and Applied department and we might need someone else to take the reins. Brandon Jett agreed to do it and said if anyone else wants to do it, he will relinquish the chair position.
- Don suggested we revisit the philosophy and goals of the committee next semester. Gus agreed.
- Larger conversation about theme ideas brought up by Eric.
- Mary Ellen says GOOD BYE as chair.
- Meeting adjourned at 11:00 a.m.